
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES
THE GROTON CENTER
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2024
APPROVED
SB Members Present: Peter Cunningham, Chair; Alison Manugian, Clerk; Matt Pisani; Becky Pine; John Reilly, Vice Chair 
Also Present: Mark Haddad, Town Manager; Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager; Hannah Moller, Treasurer/Tax Collector; Patricia DuFresne, Assistant Director of Finance/Town Accountant; Megan Foster, Principal Assessor; Melisa Doig, Human Resources Director; Dawn Dunbar, Town Clerk; Tom Orcutt, Water Superintendent; Brian Callahan, DPW Director in Training; Phil Francisco, Sustainability Commission Member; Greg Sheldon; Destination Groton Member; Paul Funch, Trails Committee Member; Vanessa Abraham, Director of the Groton Public Library
Finance Committee Members: Bud Robertson, Chair; Mary Linskey; Colby Doody, Vice Chair; David Manugian
Mr. Cunningham called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
NONE

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

Sustainability Committee member Mr. Phil Francisco announced that the Sustainability Committee will hold a Snow Removal and Wastewater seminar at the Groton Center on March 13th.

Ms. Manugian wanted to remind everyone that the first of two Budget Seminars will be held at Swallow Union Elementary School on Tuesday, February 27th, at 7:00 p.m.  Mr. Cunningham said the second Budget Seminar will take place on Wednesday, March 6th, at 7:00 p.m. at the Groton Center. 
Vanessa Abraham, Director of the Groton Public Library, announced the 19th year of Groton Reads. A Book Selection Committee was formed and they chose the book Symphony of Secrets, a musical mystery. Ms. Abraham said a twelve-page newsletter just went out with all the activities at the Library for anyone interested.
TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT
1. Consider Ratifying the Town Manager’s Appointment of Jodee Coke as Animal Inspector.
Mr. Haddad said that after many years of dedicated service to the Town of Groton, George Moore has decided to retire as the Animal Inspector. Mr. Haddad said he couldn’t thank Mr. Moore enough for all he has done for the Town. Mr. Haddad said he has served as Town Manager for 15+ years, and Mr. Moore has been a trusted advisor and dedicated official. He wishes him the best in his retirement. He has appointed Ms. Jodee Coke as an Animal Inspector and respectfully requests that the Select Board consider ratifying his appointment. Mr. Cunningham stated that Mr. Moore has done an excellent job over the years and has a great approach to dealing with people and animals.
Mr. Reilly made a motion to ratify the Town Manager's Appointment of Jodee Coke as Animal Inspector, effective immediately. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
2. FY 2025 Budget Update 
Regarding the FY 2025 Budget Update, the first of two budget forums will be held at the Swallow Union School on Tuesday, February 27, 2024, beginning at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Haddad explained that with the excellent assistance from Select Board’s Member Pine, he has drafted an Override Fact Sheet that has been posted on the Town’s website and provided copies for the Public at the Town Clerk’s Office, Groton Public Library, and the Groton Center. He said if anyone had any questions, don't hesitate to contact the Town Manager's Office. Mr. Haddad wanted to thank Ms. Pine and said getting the correct information out to the residents was important.  Mr. Petropoulos said he wanted to give “a hats off” to everyone for all their hard work.
3. Update on Select Board Meeting Schedule Through the End of the Year
Tuesday. February 27, 2024

 Special Budget Forum- Swallow Union Elementary School
 Monday, March 4, 2024

 Issue Warrant for Town Meeting- REMOTE MEETING

 Wednesday, March 6, 2024 

 Special Budget Forum- Groton (Senior) Center
 Monday, March 11, 2024

 Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Monday, March 18, 2024

 No Meeting

 Monday, March 25, 2024

 Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Tuesday, March 26, 2024

 2024 Spring Town Meeting

 Monday, April 1, 2024


 Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Tuesday, April 2, 2024


 Special Election to Consider an Override of 






 Proposition 2 1//2

   
 Monday, April 8, 2024


 Regularly Scheduled Meeting


 Monday, April 15, 2024


 No Meeting- Patriots Day


 Monday, April 22, 2024


 Regularly Scheduled Meeting


 Tuesday, April 23, 2024 

 2024 Annual Town Election
ITEMS FOR SELECT BOARD CONSIDERATION AND ACTION
1. Consider Appointing Molly Foster and Gregg Baker as Associate Members of the Zoning Board of Appeals.
Ms. Pine made a motion to appoint Molly Foster and Gregg Baker as Associate Members to the Zoning Board of Appeals, with a term to expire on June 30, 2024. Ms. Manugian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
2. Consider Approving a Memorandum of Understanding for Communities in the First Middlesex District Concerning Economic and Development Collaborative.

Mr. Haddad said Representative Margaret Scarsdale has been working with her District Towns to improve economic development in the District. After several meetings, Representatives from the various Towns, including Peter Cunningham and Greg Sheldon from Groton, drafted a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) to create an Economic Development Collaborative. A copy of the MOU was provided to the Board for their review and consideration. Mr. Haddad respectfully requested that the Board consider approving the MOU. Mr. Cunningham said they are looking to collaborate on economic development and tourism. He said it does not require any financial commitment.  Ms. Pine thought the concept was great. 
Ms. Pine made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding and authorized the Town Manager to sign the MOU. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

3. Review the Start Time of Select Board Meetings and Determine if it will remain at 6:00 p.m. or return to 7:00 p.m.
Mr. Haddad said the Select Board voted last November to change the start time of Select Board meetings to 6:00 p.m. This decision was determined to be reviewed after three (3) months, with February 26th as the three-month mark. Mr. Cunningham opened up the topic for discussion for the Board members' feedback.

Mr. Reilly said that he had asked Groton Cable Director Ashley Doucette about the average number of live cable viewers and that the numbers were quite small. He also stated that he had read all the letters submitted to the Town Manager’s office and listened to people. He noted that some expressed concerns that starting at 6:00 p.m. might discourage people from running for Select Board. Mr. Reilly said that he had given up a job to be on the Select Board and that serving on the Board requires a lot of commitment. He personally likes to end the meetings a bit earlier, but he also understands that most meetings are agenda-driven, so people will show up if it is important.

Mr. Pisani expressed that he had no objections regarding the 6:00 p.m. start time for the meeting. He mentioned that there are a number of employees in the town who need to attend these meetings due to the current fiscal responsibility and economic challenges. Mr. Pisani believes it is important for everyone to be financially responsible and start the meeting on time at 6:00 p.m.

Ms. Manugian agreed with Mr. Pisani and Mr. Reilly. She explained that she researched the surrounding communities and what they were doing. Many community meetings start at 5:00 or 6:00 p.m., with Westford, Acton, and Boxborough meeting at 7:00 p.m. but twice a month. She said there may be a conceptual difference, but from what she'd heard from folks, she didn’t think it was significant.

Mr. Cunningham said that at first, he was on the fence and didn’t have a strong opinion either way. He said if it was a real impediment for someone running for Select Board, he believed the Board would support that person and bring the matter forward again to revisit the issue. He said it’s been interesting to observe that the Board has worked together in the past year and has been respectful and supportive of other members' positions. He said he was inclined to keep the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Ms. Pine expressed her sadness and disappointment upon hearing the Board's views. She mentioned that it was difficult for her to attend meetings at 6:00 p.m. and that they heard from approximately a dozen people who were unanimously in favor of meeting at 7:00 p.m. She didn't hear any positive reason to change the meeting time other than for the convenience of paid employees. Ms. Pine pointed out that meetings have always been part of the job for those who work in town government and receive compensation for it. She also said that the Board is elected to be responsive to the public and make decisions for the Town, not for their personal benefit. Ms. Pine added that the government system relies on volunteers, and it's unfortunate that the Board will ignore them and continue meeting at 6:00 p.m. 
Public Comments
Resident Jack Petropoulos conducted a survey to gather opinions on changing the meeting start time. The survey received 21 responses. Of those, 86% supported keeping the current 7:00 PM start time, 4% suggested changing it to 6:00 p.m., and 10% did not have any preference.  Mr. Petropoulos believes that changing the start time would have a negative impact on the quality of the Select Board. Mr. Cunningham stated that the Board is dedicated and better prepared for the challenges the Town is facting than ever before.

7:00 P.M. IN JOINT SESSION WITH THE FINANCE COMMITTEE- PUBLIC HEARING ON THE VARIOUS ARTICLES CONTAINED IN THE WARRANT FOR THE 2024 SPRING TOWN MEETING
Mr. Haddad read the Public Hearing notice into the record.

Mr. Haddad respectfully requested the Board to open the public hearing.
Ms. Manugian made a motion to open the public hearing. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Robertson called the Finance Committee to order at 7:00 pm.
Mr. Cunningham asked the Board to defer the public hearing until the completion of the meeting start tie discussion.

Ms. Manugian made a motion to defer the public hearing as requested by the Chair. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

CONTINUED MEETING START TIME DISCUSSION 
Mr. Reilly said the majority of people are okay with starting at 6:00 p.m. Mr. Pisani said his sole reason for starting the meeting at 6:00 p.m. is for the people of the town. 

Public Comments

Resident Rob Foley asked if anyone had contacted the Select Board regarding the issue and wanted to hear the data from the constituents. Ms. Manugian said that letters had been submitted to the Select Board and explained the feedback received. Ms. Pine added that she had comments from approximately fifteen (15) people. Former Select Board member Josh Degen said the public needs to be able to attend the meetings when convenient for them. Mr. Deagan said he thinks it's in the public’s best interest to meet at 7:00 p.m.  Mr. Phil Francisco shared that he had encountered two conflicting instances for attending a 6:00 p.m. Select Board meeting problematic. 

After some discussion, Ms. Pine made a motion to change the meeting start time to 7:00 p.m.  No one seconded the motion.
Mr. Reilly then made a motion to leave the meeting start time to 6:00 p.m. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. Motion approved by a majority vote, 4 in favor, 1 Against- Pine. 

Ms. Manugian suggested adding an additional public comment period at the end of the meetings. Ms. Pine asked if the Board would reconsider the vote, meet in the middle, and start the meetings at 6:30 p.m. 
No motion was made to reconsider.

REOPEN THE WARRANT PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Cunningham asked the Board to reopen the warrant public hearing.
Mr. Reilly made the motion to reopen the public hearing. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

The Select Board and Finance Committee held a joint session to conduct a public hearing on the articles contained in the 2024 Spring Town Meeting Warrant. Mr. Haddad provided the Board with a copy of the latest Draft of the Warrant that Town Counsel has reviewed and approved, including the Budget Message from the Town Manager and Finance Committee. Mr. Haddad asked the Board to consider taking positions on the various Articles. 

Mr. Haddad began the review of the warrant.

Article 1: Hear Reports

There were no questions.

Article 2: Elected Officials Compensation- 
The Town Moderator is proposed to receive a salary of $1,000 in FY 2025.
Article 3: Wage and Classification Schedule- 
Mr. Haddad said this Article is for the three Bylaw employees. There were no questions.
Article 4: Appropriate FY 2025 Contribution to the OPEB Trust Fund-
Mr. Haddad said this Article will seek an appropriation of $190,000 from Free Cash to add to the OPEB Liability Trust Fund. Ms. Pine said she thought Free Cash was spent in the fall. Mr. Haddad explained that this was Free Cash that was certified from last Fall and wasn’t spent. Mr. Haddad explained that in the Spring, the Town spends Free Cash on OPEB, debt service, and one-time cash payments for performance incentives.
Mr. Cunningham explained that Articles 1 through 4 were part of a consent agenda.
Article 5: Fiscal Year 2025 Annual Operating Budget-

Mr. Haddad drafted a detailed budget message on behalf of himself and the Finance Committee that is included in the Warrant. The Report outlines that the total Operating Budget and Capital Budget voted by the Finance Committee is $53,952,933 and requires an Override of Proposition 2 ½. He explained that the Override question will be on the ballot for the Special Election on April 2nd.  Ms. Pine asked about the plan for presenting the Budget at the Town Meeting. Mr. Haddad explained that the Finance Committee will give a full presentation of the proposal, and each section of government will be voted on separately. Mr. Haddad encouraged anyone with questions or comments to contact the Town Manager’s Office. 
The Finance Committee voted unanimously to support the Budget, and the School Committee voted unanimously in favor of their Assessment.
Article 6: Fiscal Year 2025 Capital Budget –
Item #1- Extrication Tools- “Jaws of Life”-$92,500- Fire and EMS
Ms. Pine suggested replacing the word “however” with “and” in the following sentence:

“These tools are primarily used for motor vehicle crashes, however, have applicable usages in the industrial or construction setting.”
Item #2- Pick-Up Truck- 
$55,000- Highway
Item #3- Brush Mower/Field Mower- $70,000- Highway
Item #4- Dump Truck -$285,000- Highway

Mr. Haddad said a new dump truck is in next year’s Capital Plan, a year earlier than initially planned, due to the two-and-a-half-year lead time required to build and deliver the truck. 

Item #5- IT Infrastructure- $40,000- Town Facilities

Item #6- Municipal Building Repairs- $25,000 -Town Facilities

Item #7- Police Station HVAC - $65,000- Town Facilities

Mr. Haddad hoped the Green Communities Grant would cover this, but it was not eligible. Mr. Haddad said he would ensure it meets all the Green Community standards when replacing the HVAC system. 
Item #8- Baler/Maintenance- $25,000 -Transfer Station
Item #9- Library- $50,000- Library
Mr. Haddad said this would replace the carpet in the Children’s Room and Main Meeting Rooms.

Item #10- Property Improvements- $50,000- Park Department

Mr. Haddad stated that the Park Department has requested $50,000 for one year to handle some significant capital expenditures, which will decrease to $25,000 after this year.

Item #11- Police Cruisers- $133,025- Police Department
This is for purchasing two police cruisers and related equipment to replace cruisers that are no longer cost-effective to maintain.

Item #12- Police Pick-Up Truck- $77,000- Police Department
This truck will benefit the department as a multi-purpose vehicle with a four-wheel drive platform.

Item #13-Electronic Control Devices- Tasers”- $13,475- Police Department

Ms. Pine asked Mr. Haddad to remove the repeated clause at the end of the summary. 
Item #14- Golf Carts-$25,553- Country Club


Mr. Haddad explained that this is the second of five payments for the golf carts. 

Mr. Haddad explained that items #15 through #23 are all items that have been under consideration for quite some time by Country Club General Manager Shawn Campbell.  Based on the fact that the Club has generated a profit of over $250,000 over the last couple of years that has been certified as Free Cash, it made sense to move forward with these items now and use Free Cash for such purchases.  In addition, the Club is ahead of revenue projections for FY 2024 and that profit will also be returned to Free Cash.  The Select Board had several questions relative to these items and asked that Mr. Campbell come to next week’s meeting to discuss in more detail.  In addition, the Board asked for some of the summaries to be rewritten.  The Board then tabled this discussion until next week’s meeting. 

 
Article 7: Revoke Cable Enterprise Fund in Fiscal Year 2025 and Article 8: PEG Access and Cable Realter Fund Acceptance- 

Mr. Haddad said Articles 7 and 8 are two related articles. He said they created a Cable Enterprise Fund at the 2015 Spring Town Meeting for FY 2016. He said it was very successful, but over time, people are moving away from cable and moving to various streaming services. The Town has seen a steady decrease in Cable Fees, and the Cable Enterprise has had to depend more on its Excess and Deficiency Fund to balance the budget. There are no longer enough reserves to continue functioning as an Enterprise.  To address this and determine the best course of action in FY 20254 to continue to provide Local Cable Access, the Town will create a “Cable Department Receipts Reserved for Appropriation Fund.” The creation of this fund will allow the Town to collect the fees from the two cable carriers servicing Groton and put them in this Reserve Account for the exclusive use of the Local Cable Access Department. This Article revokes the Enterprise Fund, while Article 8 creates the Receipts Reserves for Appropriation Fund. Mr. Haddad said the Department of Revenue had recommended this to the Town.

Mr. Haddad informed everyone that there is a bill currently under consideration in the Legislature to crteate a surcharge for streaming services that will be returned to the Town.  Ms. Manugian inquired about the cost of running the department, and Mr. Haddad responded that it was $220,000. Ms. Manugian said she does not personally support the legislation but stated that she does not object to taking the money out of the general fund to pay for the Cable Department. 
Article 9: Funding for Destination Groton Committee-
The Destination Groton Committee is requesting funds in FY 2025 to carry out its Charge. Mr. Greg Sheldon, Chair of the Destination Groton Committee, said they have been operating for two years and are now entering their third year. He highlighted the work done by the Committee and explained that they are requesting $15,000 but intend to spend only some of it. He said they returned $6,000 to the Town last year, and they expect to return $5,000 this year. Ms. Pine asked if it was standard not to roll over funds. Mr. Haddad explained that by doing so in a special article, they could encumber funds and that the appropriation needs to be made in the year when the grant is prepared. Ms. Manugian asked if the amount of $15,000 could be added to the Article. 
Article 10: Funding for Sustainability Commission- 
Member Phil Francisco gave some highlights on the Sustainability Commission’s accomplishments. He said they were asking for the funds for their new eight (8) Working Sub Committee Groups. The Commission is asking for $9,600 to cover activities in 2025. Mr. Haddad said the funds would come from Free Cash.
Article 11: Community Preservation Funding Accounts- 
Mr. Haddad stated that the Community Preservation Committee was meeting that evening to take final positions on the various projects submitted for funding in FY 2025. 
The Select Board was in support of the distribution of funds to the various Funding Accounts as required by State Law.
Article 12: Community Preservation Funding Recommendations-
CPC Proposal A:  $400,000 -Conservation Fund
Conservation Administrator Charlotte Steeves was in attendance. Ms. Steeves said the Commission requested $400,000 to be added to Groton’s Conservation Fund to preserve land for open space, agricultural recreation, and forestry activities and protect water resources and wildlife habitats. To fund this project, $100,000 will come from the Open Space Reserve and $300,000 from the Unallocated Reserved. Mr. Cunningham asked what the balance of the fund was currently. Assistant Finance Director/Town Accountant Patricia Dufresne said the balance was $1,400,000.
CPC Proposal B: Cow Pond Play Fields- $30,000

Nobody was present from the Park Commission.

CPC Proposal C: Milestone Markers Restoration- $10,000

Nobody was present from the Historical Commission. 

CPC Proposal D: Sustainable Groton Funding: $2,400

Mr. Phil Francisco expressed his belief that the requested amount needed to be corrected, stating it should be $3,600. Mr. Haddad informed him that Mr. Easom, Chair of the CPC, will provide the updated figures once the CPC convenes that evening. The Sustainability Commission is seeking funding to create and plant a native plant pollinator corridor along the back of the Groton Center Property. Mr. Francisco said they are requesting the funds for FY 2024.
CPC Proposal E: Prescott School Building Assessment- $100,000


The Select Board asked the Capital Planning Advisory Committee and Friends of Prescott to do a building condition assessment of Prescott School. Mr. Haddad explained that he put the RFP out to bid. Unfortunately, the Executive Director of the American Institute of Architects (AIA) filed a bid protest against the RFP, saying it violated the law. Town Counsel confirmed to Mr. Haddad that he drafted the RFP correctly. Mr. Haddad said this Article was on hold until he meets with the Attorney General on Thursday, February 29th.

CPC Proposal F: Outdoor Fitness Court- $237,500
The Town of Groton applied for and received a $50,000 2024 Blue Cross Blue Shield Massachusetts Fitness Campaign Grant Award. This grant provided seed funding for the construction/installation of an Outdoor Fitness Court. Working collaboratively with the Park Commission, it was determined that the best location for the Outdoor Fitness Court is at Town Field, adjacent to the outdoor basketball court. The funds requested for the costs over and above the $50,000 grant will be utilized to complete the project. 

CPC Proposal G: SRRT- Phase II Permitting- $30,000


Mr. Cunningham said Squannacook Greenways Inc. is requesting $30,000 for funding to pay for the design and permitting of the next phase of the Squannacook River Rail Trail (SRRT). 
CPC Proposal H: Bancroft Castle Preservatory Study- $15,000
Nobody was present from the Historical Commission.
CPC Proposal I: Property Security, Safety and Preservation- $70,000 

Nobody was present from the Historical Commission.

CPC Proposal J: Housing Funding Request- $400,000
Ms. Pine said the Affordable Housing Trust was requesting $400,000 to be transferred to the AHT to be spent on all allowable community housing projects. Ms. Pine intends to send Mr. Haddad a revised summary of the Article that includes an explanation that this request is similar to the Conservation Fund request.  This will allow the AHT to be ready to participate in market opportunities without the need of going back to Town Meeting.  

CPC Proposal K: Housing Coordinator- FY 2025- $62,569
This application is requesting $62,659 in CPA funding from the Community Housing Category to fund wages and benefits of the Housing Coordinator position (25 hours/week).

CPC Proposal L: Tools and Equipment for Building Trails- $11,640

Mr. Funch said the requested number of $11,640 has increased a bit. The Groton Trails Committee is requesting funds to purchase needed special tools and equipment for them to conduct their work.  Ms. Manugian asked where the equipment would be housed. Mr. Funch said Town Field has a shed where they can store the equipment. 

Article 13: Extend Center Sewer District-
This Article seeks authorization from the Town meeting to expand the Center Sewer District to include 6 Fairway Drive, Groton. Sewer Commissioner Tom Orcutt said the Sewer Commission has a scheduled hearing on Wednesday at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom. Ms. Pine asked if the Sewer Commission has taken a position. Mr. Orcutt said they sponsored the Article and will take a position on Wednesday.

Article 14: Extend Four Corner Sewer District-
This Article requests authorization from the Town Meeting to expand the Four Corners Sewer District to include 797 Boston Road, Groton. Mr. Haddad said there is a proposal to create 24 housing units, of which 50 percent would be affordable, for individuals 55 years of age and older at this site.  The Sewer Commission is seeking an opinion from the Town Counsel to determine if the Article can specifically state the intended use of the parcel. Ms. Pine asked if the Sewer Commission has taken a position. Mr. Orcutt said they sponsored the Article and will take a position on Wednesday.
Article 15: Citizen’s Petition- Return to Voice Vote or Voter Card Count at Town Meeting- 
Mr. Haddad said this Article proposes eliminating electronic voting and returning to voter card count at Town Meetings. Mr. Alberghini, Petitioner, was absent from the discussion of the Article.  Mr. Haddad stated that the Summary contained in the Warrant was drafted by the proponent and not the Town Manager.
Article 16: Citizen’s Petition- Set Statutory Speed Limit at 25 MPH-
The Petitioner was absent from the discussion of the Article.  Ms. Manugian asked if there was an opinion of the Police Chief. Mr. Haddad said the Police Chief would support this. Mr. Haddad said that roads with statutory speed limits are unaffected by this. Ms. Manugian requested a map showing roads impacted by 25 mph. DPW Director in Training Brian Callahan said it would cost $3,700 in total to purchase 25 signs.
Mr. Haddad said Articles 17 through 27 are the Annual Consent Agenda and presented to Town Meeting in a single motion.
Article 17: Transfer Within the Water Enterprise Fund: 

Mr. Haddad said this Article is most likely to be withdrawn.

Article 18: Transfer Within the Center Sewer Enterprise Fund. 
The Sewer Commission is requesting $52,500 from the Center Sewer Enterprise Fund Surplus.
Article 19: Transfer Within the Four Corners Sewer Enterprise Fund- 
There is no funding request at this time.
Article 20: Transfer Within Cable Enterprise Fund- 
Mr. Haddad said there is still a Cable Enterprise Fund until June 30 and they are requesting $10,000 from their Reserve Account.
Article 21: Prior Year Bills- 
Mr. Haddad said there were none at this time.
Article 22: Current Year Line-Item Transfers-
Mr. Haddad said he may withdraw this Article. Currently, there aren’t any major transfers.
Article 23: Appropriate Funding to Offset Snow and Ice Deficit- 
Ms. Dufresne said there was no deficit at this time, and there was a remaining balance of $16,145 in the Snow and Ice Account. 
Article 24: Debt Service for the Middle School Track- Fiscal Year 2024-
Treasurer/Tax Collector Hannah Moller was in attendance to answer any questions. Mr. Haddad said this Article would pay off the additional $1 million needed for this project and there would be no further debt on the extra cost.  To fund this appropriation, $124,590 will come from the Fiscal Year 2024 Unallocated Reserve, and $20,000 will come from the Fiscal Year 2024 Open Space Reserve. 
Article 25: Debt Service for the Middle School Track- Fiscal Year 2025- 
in FY 2025, the Community Preservation Committee will pay $238,914 in debt service ($175,672 in principal payment and $63,242 in interest payment) for this appropriation. The entire amount will come from the Unallocated reserve.
Article 26: Establishing Limits for Various Revolving Funds-
This Article sets the limit of annual spending for the various revolving funds authorized by previous Town Meeting votes and is currently set forth in the Town’s Bylaw for said purpose.

Select Board Positions

Articles 1-4: Unanimously in favor to support.

Article 5:   Unanimously in favor to support.

Article 6:   Postpone position until next week

Article 7:   Unanimously in favor to support. 

Article 8:   Unanimously in favor to support.

Article 9:   Unanimously in favor to support.

Article 10: Unanimously in favor to support.

Article 11: Unanimously in favor to support 

Article 12: Postpone position until next week

Article 13: Postpone position until next week

Article 14: Postpone position until next week

Article 15: Unanimously voted to not recommend to Town Meeting.

Article 16: Unanimously voted to support

Article 17: Unanimously voted to support

Article 18: Unanimously voted to support

Article 19: Unanimously voted to support

Article 20: Unanimously voted to support

Article 21: Unanimously voted to support

Article 22: Unanimously voted to support

Article 23: Unanimously voted to support

Article 24: Unanimously voted to support

Article 25: Unanimously voted to support

Article 26: Unanimously voted to support
Mr. Cunningham respectfully requested the Board to continue the public hearing on the warrant.  

Ms. Manugian made a motion to continue the public hearing on the warrant on Monday, March 4th, at 6:30 pm via Zoom. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
The Finance Committee recessed to a different room in the Groton Center to continue their meeting.
OTHER BUSINESS
Liaison Reports- Ms. Pine said the nonprofit council held a meeting at the Groton Hill Music Center earlier that day, which was well attended.
Mr. Cunningham asked Mr. Haddad to include a second public comment period at the end of the meetings. 

ON-GOING ISSUES

None
Approval of Minutes from February 12, 2024
Ms. Pine made a motion to approve the minutes of the regularly scheduled meeting from February 12, 2024. Ms. Manugian seconded the motion. The motion carried 4-0 (Reilly abstained).
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
Respectively submitted by Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager.
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